ANZACPE

Australia and New Zealand Association for Clinical Pastoral Education

Minutes of the 18th Annual General Meeting

Held on Monday, September 1, at 1400 and continued on Wednesday, September 3, 2008 at 1530, at the Redemptorist Retreat House, 190 Vincent Street, Perth.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

The President, Eric Cave, opened the meeting and welcomed those present, especially Conference members attending for the first time.   A special welcome was extended to David Preston, a member of the Conference organising committee. 

Present:  


Eric Cave (chair), Ken Shakespeare, Rosemarie Say, Helen 
Squire, Ian 
Bayliss, Alan Galt, Judith Peterkin, Elizabeth Murphy, Margie Virgin, John 
Virgin, Gillian Henderson, Val Henderson, Jenni Wegener, Roy Alexander, 
Peter Powell, Kath Maclean, Adrian Flemming, David Larsen, Keith 
McCollim, Jenny Washington, Shirley Nash, Noela Fanshawe, Allison 
Whitby, John Swift, David Glenister, Cathy Brown, Bernadette Wurlod, John 
Hewitson and Les Underwood. 

Apologies (and greetings) from: 


Noel Bekker, Peter Williams, Peter Ryan, Mary McCarthy, Marilyn Hope, 
Roy Bradley, Julie O’Brien, Don Prince, John McAlpine and Jenny Harrison. 



That the apologies be received.



Moved







Carried

Greetings:

· To Jenny Harrison who is unwell (card sent from Conference members).

· Received from Stu Plummer who together with the late Maxine Glaz were with us the last time ANZACPE was meeting in Perth.
· To Keith Little on being honoured with the O.A.M. for his work in CPE and his contribution to ecumenism.
Acknowledgements


The meeting remembered and gave thanks for Boyd Glassey – for his 
contribution to CPE and being a regular attendee at ANZACPE gatherings -
and Christopher Newell who both died during the past year.      


The Secretary moved that the proposed Agenda as circulated be the Agenda 

for the AGM, 2008.



Moved: Keith McCollim 
Seconded: John Virgin
Carried
1.
 The Minutes of the 17th AGM be confirmed as a true and correct record.
 



Moved: Alan Galt
Seconded: John Virgin

Carried

2.
Correspondence


i.   A letter received from Judith Peterkin resigning from the position of 


     secretary because of health issues.
  Eric expressed the appreciation of 


     Conference members to Judith and the ACPEWA for the work done in 


     organising this conference.


     Eric acknowledged Roy’s willingness to take on the position of secretary 


     through to the 2009 Conference.


ii.  A letter had been received from SANTACPE expressing appreciation of  
     support from other member associations.     The letter was read to the 
  
     meeting by Eric. 


Moved that the correspondence be received



Moved: Ian Bayliss
 Seconded: Gillian Henderson
Carried


4.
Reports 

4.1  President:
Eric moved that the paper he presented to the 
Conference on Monday morning be his report for the past year. 



Moved: Eric Cave.   Seconded: Jenny Washington

  Carried 


4.2   Secretary: 
No report due to unexpected changes in the position.   
The only activity during the year had been a teleconference in regard to the 
conference.


4.3   Treasurer:     
Ken expressed appreciation to Adrian Flemming for the 
way in which he had left the books.     Stated that the profit for the year was 
$3467.11.   Other details are contained in the treasurer’s report.


Moved that the executive be given permission to seek the best interest rate 
on investments.



Moved:  Peter Powell
Seconded: Adrian Flemming

Carried


Ken asked that each member association notify him of the name of its 
treasurer.



Reception of the report left until the second part of the AGM.


4.4   Registrar:
Val Henderson apologized that the report was not yet 
ready.       Val asked that she be notified of any changes.      When the report 
has been completed it will be forwarded to the secretary.


4.5
Professional Standards Committee:   Agreed that the report be 
deferred  to the second part of the AGM.


4.6     Reports from the Member Associations


ACPEWA 
-
A membership of 40.   Training program for thee 
people.    Annual dinner in December celebrating graduations.     A CPE 
program at Subiaco has just finished and another planned for later in the year.


SANTACPE
- 
The highlight for SANTACPE has been the 
accreditation, at various levels, of a number of people.    A review of 
Standards worked in well with the accreditation processes.    A significant 
issue in the near future will be where CPE centers will be based.    This is 
connected with the impending retirements of Margie Virgin and Bob Kempe.


QICPE
-
Mary Davidson re-elected as president.    Planning has 
started for the 2009 ANZACPE Conference.     Three new trainee supervisors.   
David Larsen re-accredited at Level 3 and Keith McCollim at Level 2.   On 
going training experiences.     Reference to places where CPE is held.    New 
energy.


NSWCCPE
-
A celebration of the award of the O.A.M. to Keith Little 
was held at the end of May.     Supervisory training events were again held 
this year – in April and  June – with participants coming from other states and 
from New Zealand.
Those training events are planned for next year, at the 
same time.   Adrian Flemming was elected the new president of NSWCCPE.    
Two new programs had been accredited.    Three new supervisors in training.     
Judith Dunbar and Adrian Flemming had been accredited at Level 2.   Peter 
Oliver not continuing with supervisory training.   Registration of a new center.


ASPEA
-
The 40th anniversary of the Pastoral Care Department at 
Austin hospital was celebrated on February 29, 2008.    Three papers were 
presented with a responder to each.   Well attended and a great celebration.   
Allison spoke to the changes that have taken place following Graeme 
Gibbon’s retirement.   ASPEA members excited by the changes.     As a result 
of the work done by Eric and Allison with Royal Perth, Allison continues as a 
consultant to that process.


NZACPE
-
A number of supervisors have attended the training 
events held by NSWCCPE.    Concern about the isolation of some of the 
supervisors.    A draft of a new handbook has been completed and will be 
finalised at the AGM in February. 


Moved that the reports be received.




Carried


A request from Jenni Wegener that member associations provide a copy of 
their handbook to the Professional Standards Committee.


4.7
ICPCC:   The report to be presented at the second part of the AGM.











Diana Goss Memorial Essay Prize:

Alan Galt stated there had been 
no entries during the past year.    This may well have been the outcome of a 
lack of advertising.    A brief discussion about advertising followed.   The 
simplest way of doing this is through the secretary of each member 
association.    Alan encouraged members of conference to submit entries.


The session closed at 1500 and resumed again on Wednesday, September 
3, 2008, 1530.


The 18th Annual General Meeting of ANZACPE was reconvened at 1530, 

Wednesday, September 3.


4.3
Financial Matters:  



Moved that Ken Shakespeare and Adrian Flemming be the signatories to the 
Glebe Account.



Moved: Ken Shakespeare
Seconded: Ian Bayliss

Carried



Ken noted that the budget does not include an amount to cover costs related to 
Trade Marking.


Moved that the Treasurer’s report and budget be accepted.



Moved: Ken Shakespeare
Seconded: Jenny Washington Carried





4.5   
Professional Standards Committee:   In her report Jenni noted the 
accreditation and re-accreditation reviews of both Level 2 and Level 3 held 
during the year as well as at this conference.    Noted the work that has been 
done and support given to ACPEWA in the changes that Association is going 
through. (The full report is held in the ANZACPE files)


Moved that the report be received.  



Moved: Jenni Wegener
Seconded: Allison Whitby     Carried

4.7
ICPCC Report:   Moved that the report presented by Jenni in the 
morning session containing an indepth reflection on the Congress, 2007, be 
accepted.   (The full report is held in the ANZACPE files)



Moved: Jenni Wegener           Seconded: Allison Whitby
Carried


4.8
Diana Goss Memorial Essay Prize: (Additional Recommendation)


Moved that Judith Peterkin be awarded the prize for 2008 for the paper she 
presented to this Conference, titled: “The Lone Prospector: Is this a viable 
supervisory and association model for the future?”



Moved: Alan Galt

Seconded Allison Whitby









    Unanimous support

General Business

5.1
Trade Marks


Jenny Washington reported on her discussions with Bryce Bridges following 
last years AGM.    Bryce thought a successful outcome would be a long shot., 
especially in seeking approval of a generic term.    After discussion, and in 
light of the advice from Bryce Bridges, it was moved that:


“Adrian Flemming and Jenny Washington be requested to ascertain the likely 
cost of pursuing the registration of CPE and report back to the executive:



Moved: Peter Powell
 
Seconded: Keith McCollim
Carried

5.2 
Professional Liability Insurance

Moved that the executive be empowered to take up P.L.I.



Moved
: Adrian Flemming
Seconded: Ian Bayliss            Carried 

5.3
ANZACPE Conferences



5.3.1
ANZACPE Conference, 2009


An invitation from QICPE, was extended by Noela Fanshawe to ANZACPE 
to have the 2009 Conference in Brisbane.      Noela distributed a flyer that, in 
addition to venue, invited members to submit papers to be presented at the 
conference.



Venue:
Riverglenn Conference Centre



Date:

August 29 – September 3, 2009





The conference was changed to this date in response 



to the request to avoid Fathers’ Day.



Theme:
“How to Survive in a Dry Country”


5.3.2.
ANZACPE Conferences beyond 2009

2010 Hobart



2011

New Zealand    (Note: Because the ICPCC will be in 



New Zealand in 2011 it is being suggested that the 




ANZACPE Conference come before or after the 




ICPCC). 

5.4
ANZACPE Website



Jenny Washington reported on the development of the ANZACPE website.
Jenny had available a hard copy of a draft for the website and asked that 
members contribute ideas about what else to include.   Jenny is hopeful that 
the website will be functioning in the near future.



Requested that the executive look at developing a logo for the Association.



Moved
: Les Underwood   Seconded: Jenny Washington      Carried

6.
Election of Officers

Elections for positions to be filled this year:

6.1
Vice- President:
Margie Virgin


Nominated:
Jenni Wegener

Seconder:
Allison Whitby


6.2
Auditor:
Mr Larry Cambourn


Nominated:
Ken Shakespeare
Seconder:
Barbara Hall

6.3
Chair, Professional Standards Committee:
Jenni Wegener



Nominated:
Allison Whitby
Seconder:
Roy Alexander



6.5
Diana Goss Memorial Essay Prize Judges



Joan Dallaway


Nominated:
Roy Alexander
Seconder:  Kath Maclean


Alan Galt 


Nominated:
Rosemarie Say
Seconder:  Roy Alexander


Graeme Gibbons 



Nominated:
Roy Alexander
Seconder:   



Peter Powell



Nominated:  Seconder:



While only three judges are required members agreed to be the four 

people being elected.

 

Those elected were applauded by the meeting.


Noted that Roy Alexander will act as secretary until the next 


conference when the position comes up for election.


7.
Responses

Eric expressed the honour and trust that had been given to him by members of 
the Association in holding the position of president for the last two years.


Jenny Washington thanked Eric for his leadership characterized by his 
gentleness, kindness, consultative style and his mischievous spirit.

8.
Thanks


Eric expressed the thanks of the Association to ACPEWA for their welcome, 
food and hospitality.


The President closed the meeting at 1640.


Confirmed:
……………………………………………........President




…………………………………………………Secretary


Date:……………………………………………………………..
